
 

 

 

 

 

 

27 June 2022 

 

 

 

Excellency,  

 

Further to my letter dated 24 June 2022 regarding the political declaration for the High-

level Meeting on Improving Global Road Safety, I am pleased to inform that silence on the 

draft political declaration was not broken. 

 

In this regard and pursuant to General Assembly resolution 75/308, I will submit the draft 

political declaration for adoption by the Assembly during the High-level Meeting on Improving 

Global Road Safety. I invite the Assembly to consider the draft Political Declaration, to be issued 

as A/76/L70 right after the opening segment on Thursday, 30 June 2022, at around 10:30 a.m., 

in the General Assembly Hall 

 

I take this opportunity to once again extend my sincere appreciation to all Member States 

for their constructive engagement and support in this process, which allowed agreement on a 

concise and action-oriented political declaration as per the mandate from resolution 75/308.  

 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

 

 

 

 

Abdulla SHAHID 

 

 

 

All Permanent Representatives and 

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York  


